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1.
Purpose
To adopt the Western Corridor Implementation Plan as a draft addition to the Regional Land Transport Strategy and to call for public submissions on it.

2.
Comment
…

The Committee received at its last meeting a report by the technical group on the Western Corridor Implementation Plan.  The meeting was adjourned to allow members of the Committee to fully absorb the contents of the report and for staff to produce the proposed change to the Regional Land Transport Strategy for public consultation.
Attached is a proposed draft addition to the Regional Land Transport Strategy.

Adopting this draft addition to the Regional Land Transport Strategy will raise the obvious question of how can Transmission Gully be built early as a toll road?
Building a toll road in New Zealand is not an entirely new concept.  Several bridges and tunnels have been built as toll roads.  Each has required legislation.  Similar legislation would be required for Transmission Gully.  This would need to be progressed as soon as this Plan was adopted.

The second problem is one of funding.  Transfund New Zealand, as the national funder for roads, should be formally approached now to ascertain their willingness and ability to fund some or all of the cost that will not be covered by tolls.  Their response may influence the ultimate timing of Transmission Gully.

…

The above deals with the statutory process and follow on actions.  Councillor McDavitt at the last meeting suggested that there was a need for an explanatory paper to go out with the statutory draft addition to the strategy.  A possible explanatory note is attached which is in a question and answer format.  Committee members may have additional questions they feel could usefully feature in the explanatory note. 

3.
Recommendation
(1)
That the draft addition to the Regional Land Transport Strategy headed “Western Corridor Implementation Plan” be released for public consultation.

(2)
That the closing date for public submissions on the draft addition to the Regional Land Transport Strategy be Friday 9th June 2000.

(3)
That a Regional Land Transport Strategy Hearings Sub-Committee comprising all members of the Regional Land Transport Committee be established to hear and deliberate on any submissions received.

(4)
That the Regional Land Transport Strategy Hearings Sub-Committee meet in Porirua City Council offices to hear any submissions.

(5)
That the Committee note that legislation will need to be sought to allow Transmission Gully to be built as a toll road.

(6)
That Transfund New Zealand be asked what funding assistance they would provide towards Transmission Gully on the basis that it may be built as early as possible.
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